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Pastor’s Page 

A Recipe Fitting to Feast on for Reformation Sunday 

ά¸ƻǳǊ ǿƻǊŘǎ ǿŜǊŜ ŦƻǳƴŘ ŀƴŘ L ŀǘŜ ǘƘŜƳΧέ όWŜǊŜƳƛŀƘ мрΥмсύ 
 

Our calendars identify October 31 as 

Reformation Day because on that day in the year 

1517 Martin Luther effectively began his 

reformational movement with the event of nailing 

his “95 Theses” to the chapel door of the 

Wittenberg Castle Church. Yet Luther’s 

Reformation entails far more than just a solitary 

incident. It also carries with it a very radical theme 

with respect to the Bible. Let us not be offended by 

the word “radical” since it simply 

means to get to the root (or heart) of 

any matter that is being considered. 

For Luther, it was the clear message of 

the Holy Scriptures that led him to the 

discovery that God is gracious to us 

solely through the death and 

resurrection of Jesus Christ on our 

behalf. While it is true that even in 

Luther’s time the Bible was studied 

and employed by the Roman Catholic Church, its 

central message was virtually inaccessible except to 

the hierarchy of the Church. To make matters 

worse, the liberating aspect of the Gospel was 

chronically obscured because of their confusion 

over where the authority lies for understanding how 

sinners are put right before a holy God. Luther’s 

clarification of the Gospel began with his 

determination to distinguish church traditions (in all 

their manifestations) from the pure declaration of 

                                                 
1[/a{ ƘƛǎǘƻǊƛŀƴ 5ǊΦ tŀǳƭ aŀƛŜǊ ǎǘŀǘŜǎΣ άone of the most dramatic scenes that 

ǿŜ ŦƛƴŘ ƛƴ ŀƭƭ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ƘƛǎǘƻǊȅ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ нƴŘ ƳƛƭƭŜƴƴƛǳƳ !Φ5Χ²Ŝ ƘŀǾŜ ƴƻǘ ƻƴƭȅ ǘƘŜ 

secular powers represented by his Imperial Majesty Charles V, and all the 

princes, both Catholic and Lutheran in Germany, but also all the church 

the Gospel as revealed in God’s Word alone (the 

Bible).  

Luther’s single clearest summary statement on 

these matters, in my opinion, aired when he 

declared his beliefs before Holy Roman Emperor 

Charles V. After Catholic theologian Johann Maier 

von Eck demanded that Luther renounce the 

entirety of his writings before the assembly,1 the 

latter replied:  

“Since Your Majesty and your lordships 

want a simple, clear, and true answer, I will 

give [my answer]. Unless I am convinced by 

the teachings of Holy Scripture or by sound 

reasoningðfor I do not believe either the 

pope or councils alone, since they have often 

made mistakes and have said the exact 

opposite about the same point ï I am tied to 

the Scriptureséand by my conscience I 

cannot or will not recant anything. Here I 

stand.”2 

It was not Luther’s mission to renounce every 

tradition in the name of Holy Scripture. What sets 

him apart from many of his contemporary reformers 

on this matter is that he retained as much liturgical 

tradition (to give but one example) from his Roman 

Catholic heritage as possible insofar as the Gospel 

would not thereby be obscured. On the other hand 

when it came to the Gospel and other matters of 

truth, Luther would never compromise Holy 

people and their representatives as wellΦέ ό5±5ύ A Man Named Martin, pt. 1, 

The Man, video 4. (Lutheran Hour Ministries, 2015). 

2Frederick Nohl. Luther: Biography of a Reformer. (Concordia, 2004), p. 107.  
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Scripture in order to maintain tradition. He always 

deemed the Bible to be the ultimate (final) authority 

in all matters of doctrine and practice.  

The public event described above has been 

named, “Luther before the Diet of Worms.” By the 

term “diet” (as employed in the above context) is 

meant an assembly (or the place of assembly) where 

governmental affairs are discussed. The ultimate 

point of my message however is that we employ the 

word diet in a third sense, that is, in terms of what 

we draw on for the nourishment of our souls. The 

prophet Jeremiah used this meaning in his prophetic 

work (Jeremiah 15:16). Used in this sense, for our 

spiritual refreshment and growth let us, in the spirit 

of Luther’s words, embrace our own diet of worms! 

It is by drawing on his Word that we are refreshed 

(Ps. 1) transformed (Romans 12:2), mature (1 Peter 

2:2), and liberated (John 8:58)! 

Yet all with the added assurance 

that His Word is tasty (Ps. 34:8, 

John 10:10). Finally, the 

elevation of the Word above 

tradition doesn’t diminish 

tradition. What it does is instead 

clarify how tradition can be 

employed to a service of 

freedom under God’s Word.   

Your Servant Pastor, 

Gary Jensen  

 

 

 

Info from the Board of Trustees 

1. The church re-roofing started Tuesday (Oct. 2). 

The old roof is coming off and the new roof is 

going on. Please continue to use caution in the 

area. Any questions, contact Ken Lauterbach at 

360-568-3653. 

 

2. The Valley Spinners are a group of wool 

spinners renting our Parish Hall one night a 

month. They have asked for a small area to 

leave some of their supplies. An agreement has 

been reached that they could use the cabinet in 

the back under the Parish Hall stairs. This 

cabinet at one time was used by the retirees. 

There will be a sign on the door that the 

contents belong to the spinners. They will have 

a lock on this cabinet. 

 

 

FALL Bible Studies! 

* The Sunday morning Bible class meets at 9:30 

a.m. in the Parish Hall Meeting Room, studying 

First Corinthians. This study is led by Pastor 

Gary Jensen. 

* The Women's Bible Study at Jana Ostlund’s 

house (7124 60th St. SE, Snohomish) will meet 

on Mondays, 9:30-10:30 a.m. through December 

10th. The Bible study book is: Jesus Among 

Secular Gods: The Questions of Culture and the 

Invitation of Christ by Ravi Zacharias and Vince 

Vitale.  

* Menôs Bible Breakfast meets on Wednesdays 

through November 28th at 7 a.m. at the Collector’s 

Choice Restaurant, 215 Cypress Avenue in 

Snohomish. Men of any age are invited.  

* Pastor Gary’s Wednesday study will be on the 

book, “Fearfully and Wonderfully Made,” by Dr. 

Paul Brand and Philip Yancey. It will be held 

weekly at 1 p.m.in the Church Office and at 7 

p.m. in the Parish Hall Meeting Room.  

* Pastor Gary’s Thursday morning study, 

“Between the Testaments,” will be held weekly, 

from 9:15 to 10:30 a.m. (NOT on Thanksgiving.) 

* Study the book of James on THURSDAY 

(NOTE DAY CHANGE)  evenings at 6:30 in the 

Parish Hall – room 11 (by the kitchen) through 

November 15th. Everyone is welcome to join us. 

Please call Rosemary Randall at 360-568-8107 if 

you have any questions or need a book.  

* The Home Group Bible Study on Proverbs will 

continue at the Gable’s home (707 Ave. B, 

Snohomish), 6:30-7:30 p.m. The study will 

continue on Thursdays through November 15th. 

 

 

https://maps.google.com/?q=215+Cypress+Avenue&entry=gmail&source=g
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Thoughts from an Elder 
 

Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ, 

 

Over the last couple of months, I have written 

about the first of the “Five Markers of a Flourishing 

Church” which was people. These markers were 

present in every Gospel Movement throughout the 

history of the LCMS. Those five markers include; 

People 

Multiplication 

Truth  

Adaptability 

Self-sacrifice 

This month we will continue with the third 

marker, Truth. This section of the book started with 

referencing a 1958 Time magazine article that said 

“The synod's salesmanship is traditionally 

aggressive. Its Lutheran Hour radio program is the 

best-known denominational broadcast on the air, 

and its TV program, This is the Life, is the biggest-

budget religious telecast in the U.S. “This described 

the synod from the later 30s through 60s. Then in 

the 70s thing began to change society became more 

secular and materialistic and this continues to today. 

Wait a minute, I used that example last month to 

show how God directed the synod to use the media 

to create a Gospel Movement. This shows how 

inter-related the five markers are. One supports 

another that leads to the others to reach the ultimate 

goal of making disciples. 

Pilate asked “What is truth?” Jesus said in John 

18:37 “I have come into the world to bear witness to 

the truth. Everyone who is of the truth listens to my 

voice.” In John 14:6 Jesus said “I am the way, and 

the truth, and the life.” Therefore, if Jesus is the 

Truth it stands to reason that truth would be present 

in any Gospel Movement. 

Pastor Newman relates a story about Dr. Rosaria 

Butterfield, a tenured professor at Syracuse 

University. She was an administrator, community 

activist, lesbian, and an atheist. Pastor Ken Smith 

read a column written by her in a local newspaper 

lambasting Promise Keepers, a Christian men's 

movement. He wrote her and invited her to dinner 

and discussion with him and his wife. She reflected 

on their first encounter in her book “The Secret 

Thoughts of an Unlikely Convert: Expanded 

Edition.” 

Ken and Floy did something at the meal that 

has a long Christian history but has been 

functionally lost in too many Christian 

homes. Ken and Floy invited the stranger in 

ï not to scapegoat me, but to listen and to 

learn and to dialogue. Ken and Floy have a 

vulnerable and transparent faith. We didn't 

debate worldview; we talked about our 

personal truth and about what ñmade us 

tick.ò Ken and Floy didn't identify with me. 

They listened to me and identified with 

Christ. They were willing to walk the long 

journey to me in Christian compassion. 

During our meal, they did not share the 

gospel with me. After our meal, they did not 

invite me to church. Because of these 

glaring omissions to the Christian script as I 

had come to know it, when the evening 

ended and Pastor Ken said he wanted to 

stay in touch, I knew that it was truly safe to 

accept his open hand. 

They met for two years before she ever entered 

a church, but the pastor and his wife patiently 

walked with her. All of this for just one soul! Was it 

worth the investment in time? God thinks so, 

otherwise He would not have placed that particular 

pastor and his wife into the professor's life. I don't 

know if I would be able to be that patient. The 

professor said that if they had asked her to come to 

church that first meeting she would have walked 

away. In a world where we are told that a problem 

can be solved in a one-hour episode. Do you have 

the patience to do whatever it takes? 

In His Service,  

Richard Hellman 
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Taking A Walk with Your Servant Leader 

Milepost #17 

Hi! Welcome! Thanks for meeting me over in the 

mall this time. This shopping mall has long enough 

walkways that after 10 laps we’ll walk 1 mile. 

Speaking of miles, since you and I have begun 

walking together over a year ago, we’ll have 

covered a distance of 17 miles. 

If anyone has gotten to know me, they would soon 

find out how much I like to play the game of 

Cribbage. There is so much about the game that 

parallels real life with decisions made by oneself or 

what we receive from others, and what we do about 

it. For example, you have a turn when you are to 

deal out cards for yourself and deal to others, or the 

reverse is true. In either case you don’t know what 

those cards are to make decisions on until you turn 

them over. All this time you are hoping for 

something good to be there in your hand. Based on 

that same hope, the strategy is to make the best 

decision you can in discarding what you think you 

will not need for the future. (Hope is still a part of 

the foundation of what you expect.) SOMETIMES 

you don’t want to give up anything, but the rules of 

the game (life) dictate that you must, and thus, you 

make another decision. For the game to continue 

you or your opponent must lay the first card down. 

(All based on the hope that it’s a good decision) The 

goal is to make points that move you ahead of your 

opponent to reach an ultimate goal first. Your cards 

can either give you points or your opponent some 

points. Your hope for points and your opponent’s 

hope is in competition. It’s only a game, but in your 

heart you’re wanting to get ahead of everyone and 

be the first to “win.” 

The “game of life” is not much different. What I 

referred to above is on the secular level. But what 

about the spiritual level? For a Christian there are 

decisions of give and take with those around us 

every day. How do you handle it? What are you 

hoping to gain or hope for? The Christian always 

has a LIVING HOPE found in the person of Jesus 

Christ. Jesus is not some secular foundation, but a 

true and only foundation that undergirds the hope 

that leads to a “win” that is eternal. Read Revelation 

21:1-7. That’s the goal for a Christian. While on 

earth, we all have to work with the “cards dealt to 

us.” The wonderful surprise is that only God knows 

the time when you will reach your goal maybe with 

the words, “Come, it’s time to inherit your 

Heavenly rest.” 

Meanwhile, here on earth, the game of Cribbage 

continues and whoever reaches the goal first can be 

an easy reach or a suspenseful one. Our Creator has 

given us plenty of reminders of what we can do to 

make the best of what we have or have done to us. 

A part of the Fishnet, 

Gary Gable (15-2, 15-4…) 

 

 

 

Fishin’ & Fellowship 

As we greet visitors and share 

introductions, the beginnings of 

fellowship are opened. Your 

vocation gives you gifts to help people, build faith, 

build groups, and share with the church body the 

blessings of our Lord Jesus Christ. The season of 

the greatest gift is upon us! 

Luther writes, “We speak of the kind of faith that is 

not an idle thought, but that liberates from death and 

produces a new life in hearts. This is the work of the 

Holy Spirit.” (The Book of Concord, Concordia 

Publishing House, p.116). The gift of a new life to 

share in fellowship with others, believers and 

unbelievers seeking peace and forgiveness! Share 

the Word! 

“Each one must give as they have decided in their 

heart, not reluctantly or under compulsion, for God 

loves a cheerful giver. And God is able to make all 

grace abound to you, so that having all sufficiency 

in all things at all times, you may abound in every 

good work.” (2 Cor. 9:7,8) 

Let us share the gift of 

fellowship and the Word 

this coming season! 

Blessings, 

Norm Anderson, 

Evangelism Elder 
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Breakfast with Bethany 

Please Join Us for This Annual Fundraiser Event!  

Friday, November 2 

7 a.m. 

Our Savior's Lutheran Church 

215 W. Mukilteo Blvd, Everett 

 

If you would like to attend please RSVP Kathy 

Sturlaugson (425) 334-4604. 

 

 

 

Community Kitchen  

Zion is providing the Snohomish 

Community Kitchen meal on 

Monday, November 5th. We really 

need more help when we serve! We 

begin the meal preparations at 2 p.m. 

and begin clean-up at 5 p.m. 

Thank you so much to those who helped last month. 

If you need more information or would like to help, 

please contact Carolyn Jensen (360-568-9384) or 

Janet Zwar (425-346-3565). 

The Snohomish Community Kitchen offers a FREE 

meal every Monday and Thursday from 4:30 – 6 

p.m. at St. John’s Episcopal Church, 913 2nd Street 

in Snohomish. Everyone is welcome! 

 

 

 

ZIG (Zion’s Intergenerational Group) 
[from Lisa Tuengel] 

Join us Sunday, November 11th, for ZIG!  

ZIG stands for Zion’s Intergenerational 

Group. This is an opportunity to gather 

with your church family at the group 

opening for our Christian education time. 

All ages from our adult Bible class and our Sunday 

school classes are invited to get together in the 

Parish Hall Sunday mornings at 9:30 a.m.  

Weôll look for you there! 

 

 

 

LWML Bible Study & Meeting 

[from Kathy Gable] 

The LWML (Lutheran Women’s Missionary 

League) will meet on Tuesday, November 13th, at 

2 p.m. in the Parish Hall Meeting Room. Please 

bring your Lutheran Womenôs Quarterly (Fall 

2018). Pat Bjerkan will lead our study that day. All 

are welcome to the study and meeting.  

 

 

 

Retirees’ Potluck & Program 
[from Laraine Hunt] 

Please join us for our next Retirees’ 

gathering on Thursday, November 

15th. Meet at the Collector’s 

Choice Restaurant (215 Cypress 

Ave., Snohomish) at Noon. 

Feel free to bring guests (friends, 

casual acquaintances, family, and neighbors)! 

Everyone is welcome—you don’t have to be retired 

to come! If you have any questions, call Laraine 

Hunt at 360-568-6219.  

 

 

 

A FEW WORDS FROM OUR PARISH 
FELLOWSHIP COMMITTEE -  

We’re having a potluck at 11:45 a.m. before the 

Voters’ Meeting on Sunday, November 18th.  

Please come, bring food to 

share and enjoy a sociable meal 

before we delve into our church 

business! 

Daylight Saving 

Time Ends 

Sunday, Nov. 4 th . 

Donõt forget to set 

your clocks back! 
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Voters’ Meeting 

The Voters’ (budget) meeting will begin right after 

the potluck (about Noon) on Sunday, November 

18th. Your involvement is appreciated! 

ü The proposed 2019 Budget is available in the 

church narthex and the church office. The 

Treasurer, Ragene Kimsey, asks that the 

members take time to review and bring 

questions and/or concerns to the November 

Voters meeting. 

ü At the November Voters’ meeting our 

congregation will also: 

Á nominate 1 or 2 rostered ordained ministers 

of the Synod for the office of LCMS  

President and 1 or 2 rostered ordained 

ministers for the office of LCMS  First Vice-

President. These are both full-time executive 

positions. 

Á nominate up to 2 rostered ordained ministers 

of the Synod with residence in the West-

Southwest Region for the office of Regional 

Vice-President. For a description of the 

West-Southwest Region go to 

www.lcms.org/convention/districts-map or 

contact Gary Gable at 425-407-3128. 

Á Please wisely and prayerfully consider names 

for nominations as we cast these important 

nominating votes. 

 

 

 

Newsletter & Sunday Bulletin Deadlines 

The Newsletter Deadline is Monday, 

November 19th, for the DECEMBER 

Newsletter! 

All items for the Sunday bulletin must be received 

in the church office by Noon on Thursdays. Thanks! 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Warm Beach Christian Camp LIGHTS OF 
CHRISTMAS  

Interested in going as a group to see the Warm 

Beach Christian Camp LIGHTS OF 

CHRISTMAS  this year? The Parish Fellowship 

board is planning an outing to the Lights of 

Christmas on Thursday, November 29th, which is 

the first evening the event is open this year. This 

also means that it is a ñPay What You Canò night!  

We will plan to carpool from the church, probably 

at 4 p.m. since the camp opens at 5 p.m. Dinner will 

be on your own at the event and there are several 

food and snack booth possibilities. We will plan to 

be back at the church by 8 p.m. 

A sign-up sheet will be available soon on the 

narthex bulletin board or call the church office to 

sign up as well. 

Weôd love to have you join us! 

 

 

 

Decorate the Church for Christmas 

Decorating our church sanctuary 

and narthex for Christmas will 

take place on Saturday, 

December 1st, at 9 a.m. 

Refreshments will be provided. 

Please come join us. Many hands make the work go 

quickly - and we have a great time together adding 

Advent and Christmas touches to our beautiful 

church! 

Please join us in giving           
thanks to 

our gracious God on    
Thanksgiving Day! 

Worship Service  
Thursday, November 22nd, 

at 9:30 a.m. 



November 2018 Page | 7 

 

Call to Worship Zion Lutheran Church 

 

 

 

. . .  
to join us for a Taproot Theatre 

Performance 

“Nativity on the Square” 

Wednesday, December 5th 

at 7 p.m. 

at Zion Lutheran Church 
329 Avenue A, Snohomish 

Soup Supper at 5:30 p.m. in Zion’s Parish Hall 
(330 Union Ave.) 

For more information: Contact Zion Lutheran Church at 
360-568-2700 or snohomishsecretary@gmail.com 

 

 

 

Lutherans for Life 

“God is the ultimate Designer. He 

designed the greatest good the world 

has ever seen to come from the most 

heinous evil mankind has ever 

produced. You are never too stained 

for God to love. When you are feeling weak and 

foolish, give thanks to God for that, because 

that’s exactly the kind of person that God likes to 

use.” 

Rev. Dan Larsen is pastor of Bethany Lutheran 

Church, Wabasso, Minnesota, and Trinity 

Lutheran Church, Sanborn, Minnesota ï A Life 

Quote from Lutherans For Life Å 

www.lutheransforlife.org 

 

 

 

Lutheran World Relief (LWR) Quilting 

Our group making quilts for Lutheran 

World Relief and other charities meets on 

Wednesdays, 9:30 a.m. – Noon, on the 

stage in the Parish Hall. Volunteers are 

welcomed and encouraged! 

 

 

Project Linus Quilting 

Project Linus quilting meets Wednesday 

mornings at 9 a.m. Anyone is welcome to 

come. They meet in the Parish Hall 

Meeting Room. If you have a desire to 

learn or help please join us! 

 

 

 

Box Tops for Education 

Keep on clipping those Box Tops! 

They will be used to help support 

Zion Lutheran School. There is a 

collection box in the church narthex. 

Thank you for your help! 

 

 

 

GIFT CARDS SUPPORT ZION LUTHERAN 

SCHOOL 

Planning to go shopping? Need a 

gift? Purchase gift cards through 

the scrip program. Cards can be 

used just like cash! Participating 

merchants (and examples of each 

category) include restaurants (Baskin Robbins, 

Applebees, Olive Garden), grocery (Fred Meyer, 

Whole Foods), car rental (Avis, Budget), gasoline 

(Shell, Arco) and retail (Ace Hardware, Amazon, 

Best Buy, Cabelas, Kohls, Lowes, Quality Inn, 

Target). Ann Jensen has a list of all the merchants 

participating in the program. Orders are placed 

every two weeks. A percentage of all purchases 

goes to Zion Lutheran School – yet the full 

purchase price is available on every card bought. 

Ann has Fred Meyer, Starbucks, and Target cards 

available for purchase each Sunday between 

services in the Parish Hall. Stop by and check out 

the selections!  

 

 

 

  

mailto:snohomishsecretary@gmail.com
https://www.bing.com/images/search?q=box+tops+clip+art&view=detailv2&&id=243C21571F03BA1944A9097069227EAEFA588091&selectedIndex=0&ccid=1Mzmsda6&simid=608008422163154164&thid=OIP.Md4cce6b1d6ba40e64bb50d023eb92cd3H0
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CROP Walk Update 

Donations for the 2018 CROP Hunger Walk are still 

coming in. Our initial perspective on the Walk was 

that we were down in number of walkers, as well as 

donations, but, actually, the picture emerging is 

better than we anticipated. All monies are not yet in, 

but we currently have $11,095 with more on the 

way that may bring us $1000-$2000 higher when 

final donations, Dine Out proceeds, matching 

donations, etc. are received and tabulated.  

We had 86 walkers sign in, but the count should be 

higher than that. Walkers who donated on-line were 

initially told they did not have to re-register. Our 

hard-working treasurer, Marilyn Imbach, will sort 

that out, as well. 

The DINE OUT Night proceeds are still coming in. 

At first, it seemed that the restaurants were not as 

busy as last year - there were no lines outside the 

doors of Andy's Fish House and El Paraiso Mexican 

Grill. But Andy's had double the proceeds from last 

year, so it may be that people came earlier and later, 

smoothing out the flow of diners. Once we receive 

El Paraiso's donation, we will have a clearer picture. 

On behalf of Community Kitchen and the recipients 

of Church World Service's CROP funding in our 

nation and around the world, I thank you for your 

commitment, donations, and the joy you generate 

walking through our community! 

You are a blessing! 

Pat Sanvik & Marilyn Imbach (CROP Walk 

organizers) 

 

 

 

Annual Community Turkey Dinner  

St. Michael's Catholic Church in 

Snohomish located at 1512 Pine 

Avenue will be hosting our 49th annual 

Community turkey dinner with all the 

trimmings. 

Please mark your calendars for Sunday, November 

11th, starting at 11:30 til 4 p.m.  

Blessings,  

Head Drumstick, Jim Sekulich 

 

 

 

 

2017–2019 NATIONAL LWML MISSION 
GRANTS 

Sharing Jesus with People with Disabilities 
- $100,000 

There are many barriers for people with 

disabilities to becoming full members of the body of 

Christ. Bethesda works to break down those barriers 

for people with intellectual disabilities so that they 

can become part of their church body, and these 

ministry consultants work to ensure these 

individuals are welcomed in the Word and 

Sacrament. This mission grant will provide funding 

for faith-filled services for brothers and sisters in 

Christ with intellectual disabilities. For more 

information, go to www.lwml.org/2017-2019-

mission-grant-15.  

 
LWML Washington-Alaska District 2018-2020 

Mission Grants 

Worker Wellness for Chaplain Families ï 
LCMS - $3,000 

Funding will assist the rising need of wellness 

training and support to our military chaplains and 

wives. Ministry to the Armed Forces wants to 

expand the existing program to include Chaplains 

wives. The Worker Wellness Retreat for Chaplain 

Families would provide a real break from the hectic 

and stressful ministry lifestyle and provide a time 

for renewed energy and joy in ministry. 

Prayer: Lord of true rest and peace, even Your 

Son needed to get away from the crowds to reflect 

and to pray. We ask Your blessings upon our 

synodôs chaplains as they provide spiritual care to 

the members of our countryôs armed forces and first 

responders and we pray for the families of our 

chaplains as they often experience the stress and 

anxiety of separation. Pour out Your peace that 

surpasses all human understanding by Your means 

of grace and grant them the true rest of salvation. 

We thank You for the $3,000 mite gift from the 

LWML Washington-Alaska District to Worker 

Wellness for Chaplain Families ï LCMS.  Lord, in 

Your mercy, hear our prayer. Amen. 

  

http://www.lwml.org/2017-2019-mission-grant-15
http://www.lwml.org/2017-2019-mission-grant-15
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Sometimes people don’t like it when pastors talk about 

stewardship. For some, it hits too close to home. It is 

easier to talk about bad people in Washington, in 

history, or overseas than it is to think about what our 

daily life in Christ is supposed to look like – how we 

are supposed to love our neighbor. 

The fact that we don’t like hearing about stewardship 

certainly means we ought to face it. Here are a few 

simple and practical realities. 

God calls us to first-fruits, sacrificial giving. This 

means we should give off the top. We should set a 

percentage of our income as a deliberate gift for the 

work of the Church and give that first. We write the 

check to the Lord’s work in the Church before we pay 

the mortgage or pay for our medicine or pay for 

anything else. 

We don’t pay for all the stuff we need, and think we 

need, and then give from what is left over. That is the 

first-fruits idea. It is hard because we think we need all 

sorts of other things first. But that is the point of 

“sacrificial.” 

Next, how could the starting point for Christian 

generosity and sacrifice really be anything less than a 

tithe – 10 percent? The ceremonial law of the Old 

Testament was never arbitrary. In the Old Testament, 

the Levites received this tithe so they could be full-time 

ministers. 

Does the New Testament have a ministry that is larger 

or smaller? It is far larger: “Make disciples of all 

nations” (Matt. 28:19).  

And we are still to have a full-time ministry: “The Lord 

has commanded that those who preach the Gospel 

should make their living from the Gospel” (1 Cor. 

9:14). 

So, if 10 percent was needed in the Old Testament, and 

we have a bigger mission need in the New Testament, 

how can we expect the Lord’s work to be done on less 

than a tithe? 

First-fruits, sacrificial, generous giving – that’s the 

way. We shouldn’t fool ourselves into thinking that 

we’ve out-given God’s goodness or that we’ve given 

plenty.  

We might be tempted to think so but consider – no one 

in the Church has given plenty because no one has 

given all. No one has died for his sins. Only the sinless 

Son of God did that.  

Or, as St. Paul said, bringing the Good News of Jesus 

into the discussion of our giving to support the Lord’s 

work in the Church:  

“I say this not as a command, but to prove by the 

earnestness of others that your love also is genuine. For 

you know the grace of our Lord Jesus Christ, that 

though he was rich, yet for your sake he became poor, 

so that you by his poverty might become rich” (2 Cor. 

8:8-9). 

As you can see, what the Bible commands about our 

stewardship can sting. It’s law, and the law shows our 

sins. It calls us to repentance.  

The law is meant to expose and accuse for the sake of 

showing us Christ and His fulfillment of the law. If 

first-fruits, sacrificial giving has you squirming, that’s 

the point. 

In Mark’s account of the feeding of the 5,000, Jesus 

took the disciples’ five loaves and two fish and blessed 

them. It was nothing among so many, but, of course, it 

was plenty. Jesus makes something from nothing. 

Mark doesn’t say that all the disciples gave Jesus all 

the bread they had. It is quite possible some of them 

held something back. But even if they did, that didn’t 

stop Jesus from blessing them. Jesus makes something 

out of nothing.  

He, who fed His people in the desert with Manna every 

morning, doesn’t need their bread. But they need to 

give it. And what they give, however little it might be, 

however grudgingly they do so, He blesses it.  

He not only blesses those whom He feeds with it, but 

He blesses them, the givers – not just in that they wind 

up with (a basket full for each loaf) but that they 

learned to trust and rejoice in Him. 

The Lord gives, and the Lord takes away. The Lord 

gives abundantly or asks us to fast. We do not know 

what will happen. Blessed be the Name of the Lord. 

He does all things well and works all things together 

for good. The disciples don’t give their bread to Jesus 

because it is a good investment. They give it because 

He is good, they love Him, and they trust Him. Let us 

go and do likewise. 

Source is LCMS Stewardship Resources at https://blog s.lcms.org/2018/lcms-stewardship-

ministry-bulletin -sentences-and-newsletter-article-november-2018 

 

November 2018 ~ LCMS Stewardship Article 

https://blogs.lcms.org/2018/lcms-stewardship-ministry-bulletin-sentences-and-newsletter-article-november-2018
https://blogs.lcms.org/2018/lcms-stewardship-ministry-bulletin-sentences-and-newsletter-article-november-2018
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Zion Lutheran Church Hosts 
Taproot Theatre Company’s Christmas 

Touring Play Nativity on the Square! 

Laugh along when Zion Lutheran Church  hosts a performance of 

Nativity on the Square, a touring production from Taproot Theatre 

Company. The performance will be held in the church sanctuary (329 

Avenue A in Snohomish) on Wednesday, December 5th, at 7 p.m. 

The statues in the downtown nativity scene have come to life, but donôt 

know what theyôre doing or exactly who they are. When a drunken, 

homeless woman invades their Christmas crèche her interpretation of 

the nativity story irritates and reorients the statues. Laugh along with 

familiar characters in this Christmas comedy about forgiveness, 

selflessness and the joy of giving. Nativity on the Square is written by 

Tom S. Long and directed by J. Michael Tumblin. 

For information on this performance of Nativity on the Square, contact Zion Lutheran Church  at 

snohomishsecretary@gmail.com  or 360-568-2700. For additional information on Taproot Theatre Companyõs 

Touring productions, visit taproottheatre.org/touring , or contact Lindsey Long at 206.529.3669 or 

touring@taproottheatre.org . 

mailto:snohomishsecretary@gmail.com
mailto:touring@taproottheatre.org
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October Wedding 

Dr. Kel S. Peyton (Kelee) and Alex Schnepper were 

wed on October 7th, 2018, in St Paul, Minnesota. 

They will be making their home in Columbus, Ohio 

where Kelee is attending Ohio State Medical Center 

ER Residency Program. 
 

 

 

Thank You Notes 

Î Thank you for all the care-giving for Ralph 

during his extended illness and for the out-

pouring of love, prayers, cards, and care after 

the passing of Ralph. We have been so blessed 

with all the help. The love and support are 

overwhelming! 

Devee Hintze 

 

Î Thank you to those who helped at Annie 

Ginder’s funeral and reception. Thank you, also, 

to Pastor Gary for the nice sermon and service 

and to all who sent cards and words of comfort 

during this time. We sure appreciated it! 

Marie Duffner (Annieôs sister) and all the family 

 
Î “Thank you for all the cards and prayers for my 

speedy recovery.” 

Vi Hellman 

 

 

 

OFFICIAL ACTS 

for October 2018: 
 

DEATH:  

ṓ Annie Ginder (10-1-18) 
 
Official Count: 

 198 Communicant Members 

 27 Baptized Only 

 225 TOTAL 
 

 

 

 

 

 

In case of pastoral emergency contact: 

Pastor Gary Jensen at the church office (360-
586-2700) or home (425-212-9337) or cell 
phone (206-914-3593) or one of the elders: 

Norm Anderson ........................... 425-948-7575 

Gene Berner ................................ 360-568-5970 

Wayne Franz ............................... 425-334-5184 

John Hansen ............................... 425-397-7324 

Richard Hellman (director) .......... 425-232-7666 
 

 

 

My Birthday Gift to Christ 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY to our November birthday 

celebrants. As you remember your special day, 

perhaps you may want to set aside a gift that will 

aid someone to become a worker for Christ in His 

kingdom. “My Birthday Gift to Christ” is Zion’s 

scholarship fund which has helped many people to 

attend one of our Synod’s colleges to become 

pastors, teachers, DCEs, or deaconnesses. Thank 

you to those of you who have contributed to this 

fund.  

NOVEMBER Birthdays 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
NOVEMBER Wedding Anniversaries 

Nov . 26 Harold & Gertrude Britton  

 

Every effort is made to keep the birthday and 

anniversary lists up to date. If there is an error, or 

your name does not appear on these lists, please 

call the church office at 360-568-2700. 
 
 

Parish News 
 

 13 Sarah Bier 

 13 Margaret Lin  

 14 Gene Berner 

 14 Tyler Fox 

 17 Marie Duffner (94)  

 18 Fenna Groeneveld 

 18 Richard Hellman  

 18 Jana Ostlund 

 19 Kurt Bartelheimer  

 24 Joel Lepse 

 25 Tyler Foust 

 26 Beau Hackmann 

 27 Hannah Conway  

 30 Joe Hutchins 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
 

 

1                       All Saints’ Day  
8am–1pm Acad. of Snoh. (PH – Rooms 8, 

9, & 11) 
 

9:15 – 10:30 a.m. Between the Testaments 
Bible Study (PHMR) 

 

12:30-1:30 p.m. Acad. of Snoh. Chapel 
(PHMR) 

 

6:30 p.m. James Bible Study (PH – Rm. 11) 
 

7 p.m. Trustees (PHMR) 

2  

 
 

8am–1pm Acad. of Snoh. 
(PH – Rooms 8, 9, & 11) 

 

3  
 

4          All Saints’ Day (Observed) 

Daylight Saving Time Ends 

8 am Traditional Worship/ 
Communion 

9:30 am Sunday School/Bible Class 
10 a.m. Contemporary Worship Music 

Practice (CH) 

10:30 am Contemporary Worship/ 

Communion 

5  
 

8am–1pm Acad. of Snoh. 
(PH – Rooms 8, 9, & 11) 

 

4:30 p.m. Community Kitchen 
- at St. John’s Episcopal, 

Snoh. (2 p.m. meal prep./5 
p.m. clean up) 

 

6:30 p.m. Choir Rehearsal 

(PH) 

6  
 

8am–1pm Acad. of Snoh. (PH 
– Rooms 8, 9, & 11) 

 

 

7    7 a.m. Men’s Bible Breakfast 

(Collector’s Choice Restaurant) 
 

8am–1pm Acad. of Snoh. 
 

9am–1pm Project Linus Quilting 
(PHMR) 

 

9:30 a.m. LWR Quilting (Stage) 

 

1 & 7 p.m. Fearfully & Wonderfully 

Made Bible Study (1pm Church 

Office; 7pm Parish Hall Mtg. Room) 

8                8am–1pm Acad. of Snoh.   

        (PH – Rooms 8, 9, & 11) 

 

9:15 – 10:30 a.m. Between the Testaments 
Bible Study (PHMR) 

 

12:30-1:30 p.m. Acad. of Snoh. Chapel 
(PHMR) 

 

6:30 p.m. James Bible Study (PH – Rm. 11) 
 

6:30 p.m. Proverbs Bible Study (Gables’ 
home) 

9  
 

8am–1pm Acad. of Snoh. 
(PH – Rooms 8, 9, & 11) 

 

 

10  
 
 

11  25th Sunday after Pentecost  

Veterans Day 

8 am Traditional Worship 
9:30 am ZIG! Combined Sunday 
School/Bible Class Opening (PH) 

10 a.m. Contemporary Worship Music 
Practice (CH) 

10:30 am Contemporary Worship 

12 Veterans Day (Observed) 

Church Office Closed 
  

NO Acad. of Snoh. 
 

9:30 a.m. Women’s Bible 
Study (Jana Ostlund’s home) 

 

NO Choir Rehearsal 
 

7 p.m. Bd. of Directors 

Meeting (PHMR) 

13  8am–1pm Acad. of Snoh.   

        (PH – Rooms 8, 9, & 11) 

 

9 a.m. – 1 p.m. Pastor Jensen 
at Circuit Pastors’ Meeting 

 

2 p.m. LWML Bible Study / 
Meeting (PHMR) 

 

 

14    7 a.m. Men’s Bible Breakfast 

(Collector’s Choice Restaurant) 
 

8am–1pm Acad. of Snoh. 
 

9:30 a.m. LWR Quilting (Stage) 

 

10am–3pm Project Linus Quilting 
Work Party (PH & PHMR) 

 

1 & 7 p.m. Fearfully & Wonderfully 

Made Bible Study (1pm Church 

Office; 7pm Parish Hall Mtg. Room) 

15         8am–1pm Acad. of Snoh.   

(PH – Rooms 8, 9, & 11) 
9:15 – 10:30 a.m. Between the Testaments 

Bible Study (PHMR) 
Noon – Retirees (Collector’s Choice 

Restaurant, Snohomish) 
12:30-1:30 p.m. Acad. of Snoh. Chapel 

(PHMR) 
6:30 p.m. James Bible Study (PH – Rm. 11) 

6:30 p.m. Proverbs Bible Study (Gables’ 

home) 

16  

 
 

8am–1pm Acad. of Snoh. 
(PH – Rooms 8, 9, & 11) 

17  
 

18 26th Sunday after Pentecost 

8 am Traditional Worship/ 
Communion 

9:30 am Sunday School/Bible Class 
10 a.m. Contemporary Worship Music 

Practice (CH) 
10:30 am Contemporary Worship/ 

Communion 
 

11:45 a.m. Potluck (PHMR) 
Noon – Voters’ Meeting / Budget 

(PHMR)  

19   Newsletter Deadline! 
 

8am–1pm Acad. of Snoh. 
(PH – Rooms 8, 9, & 11) 

 

9:30 a.m. Women’s Bible 
Study (Jana Ostlund’s home) 

 

6:30 p.m. Choir Rehearsal 
(PH) 

 

7 p.m. 4 – H Meeting (CH – 

rooms 2 – 4) 

20  
 

8am–1pm Acad. of Snoh. (PH 
– Rooms 8, 9, & 11) 

 

7 p.m. Valley Spinners (PH) 

21    7 a.m. Men’s Bible Breakfast 

(Collector’s Choice Restaurant) 
 

8am–1pm Acad. of Snoh. 
 

9am–1pm Project Linus Quilting 
(PHMR) 

 

9:30 a.m. LWR Quilting (Stage) 

 

NO Fearfully & Wonderfully Made 

Bible Study 
 

22  
Thanksgiving Day 

 

NO Acad. of Snoh. 
 

NO Between the Testaments Study 
 

NO James Bible Study 
 

9:30 am Thanksgiving Day Worship 

Service (No Communion) 

23  
Church Office Closed 

 

NO Acad. of Snoh. 
 

 

24  
 

25   Last Sun. of the Church Year  

Luth. Hour Ministries Sunday 
8 am Traditional Worship 

9:30 am Sunday School/Bible Class 
10 a.m. Contemporary Worship Music 

Practice (CH) 
10:30 am Contemporary Worship 

26 
8am–1pm Acad. of Snoh. 
(PH – Rooms 8, 9, & 11) 

 

9:30 a.m. Women’s Bible 
Study (Jana Ostlund’s home) 

 

6:30 p.m. Choir Rehearsal 

(PH) 

27  
 

8am–1pm Acad. of Snoh. (PH 
– Rooms 8, 9, & 11) 

 

 

28     7 a.m. Men’s Bible Breakfast 

(Collector’s Choice Restaurant) 
 

8am–1pm Acad. of Snoh. 
 

9am–1pm Project Linus Quilting 
(PHMR) 

 

9:30 a.m. LWR Quilting (Stage) 

 

1 & 7 p.m. Fearfully & Wonderfully 

Made Bible Study (1pm Church 

Office; 7pm Parish Hall Mtg. Room) 

29   8am–1pm Acad. of Snoh. 

   (PH – Rooms 8, 9, & 11) 
 

9:15 – 10:30 a.m. Between the Testaments 
Bible Study (PHMR) 

 

12:30-1:30 p.m. Acad. of Snoh. Chapel 
(PHMR) 

 

4 – 8 p.m. Group Outing to Lights of 
Christmas in Stanwood (Meet at Zion) 

30  

 
 

8am–1pm Acad. of Snoh. 
(PH – Rooms 8, 9, & 11) 

December 

1  
 

9 a.m. Decorate 
Church for Christmas 

 

Zion Ev. Lutheran Church 
331 Union Ave. 
Snohomish, WA 98290 
Church office: 360-568-2700 
snohomishsecretary@gmail.com 

CH = Church (360-568-2855) 
CO = Church Office (360-568-2700) 
PH = Parish Hall (360-568-6420) 
PHMR = Parish Hall Meeting Room 
ZLS = Zion Lutheran School (425-334-5064) 

Oct. 9 – 10 Pastor Gary 
at “Making the Case” 

Conference 
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Servants in God’s House for November 2018  

 November 4 
All Saints’ Day (Observed) 

November 11 
25th Sunday after Pentecost 

November 18 
26th Sunday after Pentecost 

November 22 
Thanksgiving Day 

November 26 
Last Sunday of the Church Year / 

Christ the King Sunday 
Elders:     8 a.m. Wayne Franz  Gene Berner Richard Hellman 9:30 a.m. Worship  

Gene Berner 
Gene Berner 

10:30 a.m. Norm Anderson Wayne Franz Norm Anderson Richard Hellman 

Ushers:    8 a.m. Ken Heike, Larry Heike Ragene Kimsey Ken Heike, Marlin Heike Volunteers needed Herman Bosse 

10:30 a.m. Bud Adams, Harlin Keil Rosemary Randall Bud Adams, Harlin Keil Jerry Sturlaugson 

Greeters:  8 a.m. Herman & Judy Bosse  Larry Heike Ken & Julie Heike Volunteers needed Miriam Hansen 

10:30 a.m. Katie Larchick Joan Stocker Rosemary Randall Jerry & Kathy Sturlaugson 

Acolytes: 8 a.m. Volunteer needed Volunteer needed Volunteer needed  
Volunteer needed 

Volunteer needed 

10:30 a.m. Volunteer needed Volunteer needed Volunteer needed Volunteer needed 

Readers:  8 a.m. Wayne Franz Gene Berner Lynne Hereth 9:30 a.m. Worship 
Gene Berner 

Gary Gable 

10:30 a.m. Ann Jensen Jana Ostlund Doris Brickman Richard Hellman 

Scriptures: 
Revelation 7:(2ς8) 9ς17 

Psalm 149 
1 John 3:1ς3 

Matthew 5:1ς12 
 

1 Kings 17:8ς16 
Psalm 146 

Hebrews 9:24ς28 
Mark 12:38ς44 

 

Daniel 12:1ς3 
Psalm 16 

Hebrews 10:11ς25 
Mark 13:1ς13 

 

Deuteronomy 8:1ς10 
Psalm 67 

Philippians 4:6ς20 or  
1 Timothy 2:1ς4 
Luke 17:11ς19 

Isaiah 51:4ς6 or  
Daniel 7:9ς10, 13ς14 

Psalm 93 
Jude 20ς25 or Rev. 1:4bς8 

Mark 13:24ς37 or  
John 18:33ς37 

/ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ aŜǎǎŀƎŜΥ    Pastor Gary Jensen Lisa Tuengel Pastor Gary Jensen -- Pastor Gary Jensen 

Organist:    8 a.m. Karen Berner Karen Berner Karen Berner 9:30 a.m. Worship 
Karen Berner 

Karen Berner 

Musician: 10:30am     

Special Music:       Choir Gaudeamus 8 & 10:30 a.m. Great Is Thy 
Faithfulness, Lynne Hereth 

(solo) 

Altar Guild: ---------------------------------------------------- Rosemary Randall ---------------------------------------------------- 

Flowers: Volunteer needed The Berner family Vi & Richard Hellman  Helen Heck 

Fellowship: Jana Ostlund Wayne Franz Laraine Hunt -- Rosemary Randall 

Counters: Loreen Atkinson 
Dan Miller 

Lillian Bartelheimer 
Joan Stocker 

Doris Brickman 
Kathy Sturlaugson  

-- Helen Heck 
Ken Heike 
Vi Hellman 

If you would like to volunteer at any time, please contact Judy at the church 
office (360-568-2700 or snohomishsecretary@gmail.com) 
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Zion Evangelical Lutheran Church 
331 Union Avenue 
Snohomish, WA 98290 
 

ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED 

 
 
 
  

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Zion Evangelical Lutheran 

Church 
(The Lutheran Church Missouri Synod) 

Mailing address: 331 Union Ave., Snohomish, WA 

98290- 2825 

Church address: 329 Avenue A, Snohomish, Washington 

Parish Hall address: 330 Union Ave., Snohomish, 

Washington 

Phone: 360-568-2700 

E-mail:  snohomishsecretary@gmail.com 

Website: zionsnohomish.360unite.com 
 

Mission Statement for Zion Lutheran Church: 

Reaching out with Christôs gift of grace and forgiveness as 

we preach, teach, and serve so all may know Jesus Christ 

as Savior. 
 

Zion Lutheran Church is a member of the Lutheran 

School Association (LCMS) of Snohomish County. 

Zion Lutheran School office: 425-334-5064 

Zion Lutheran School website: www.zionls.org 

Join us for worship and 
Bible class this Sunday. 

Sunday Worship Service Times 

8 a.m. Traditional Worship Service  

9:30 a.m. Sunday School & Bible Class 

10:30 a.m. Contemporary Worship 

Service 

 

Holy Communion is celebrated at both 

services on the 1st & 3 rd Sundays of each 

month. 

Thanksgiving Day  

(November 22nd) 
Worship Service  

9:30 a.m.  
 


